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The Newsletter is available to you online. The Monthly 
calendar is also available on Zion’s website at 
www.zionlutheranwoodville.com. On the homepage 
“click” on “News / Calendar” Scroll down to Calendar, 
click on “Month” tab, Click “print” if you desire a page. 
The printed version of both are also available at church  
in the brochure rack by the library.  

 
 

SUMMER Family CONNECT / ZAP / mini- 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 
We ARE trying something NEW this Summer! 

 

We are hoping to CONNECT with Young Zion families this 
summer as we try something NEW! SUNDAYS IN JUNE we 
will be gathering for our regular Family CONNECT worship 
time… SUNDAYS AT 10:15… FOLLOWED BY… a mini 
Sunday School experience with a variety of activities 
including Bible Story time, Story related activity (craft, 
snack/story, video, etc.) PLEASE SHARE THIS NEWS… 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 
 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS  

 

1 Deb Keefer, John Lavelle, Kathleen Vandeberg 
2 June Frye, Nona Bugni,  Nicole Sina, Tyler Smigla, Ryan Veenendall 
3 *Hap Litzell, Willow Timm 
4 Sally Aho, Matt Frey, Trudy Helgeson, Virginia Miner 
5 Tim Holldorf, Linda Solum 
6 Briley Eggen, *Garlend Fregine, Tanner Weiss 
7 Jody Lantz 
9 Vickie Russett, *Tom Vandeberg 
10 Landon Albrightson, Larry Anderson, Kaitlyn Roark, Mark Roycraft, 

Tracy Veenendall 
11 Paul Larson, Faith Smith 

12 Kevin Hovde, Jette Johnson, *Darlene Lien, Erin McMahon, Kaden 
Place, Scott Rykal 

13 Samantha Bauernfeind, Carrie Dodge, Lola Peavey 
14 Samantha Basques, Terry Benson, Pam Gedatus, Patrick Gedatus,  

Robert Peterson 
15 Ava Bjornstad, Howard Johnson 
16 Brody Eggen, Kailey Freeland, Levi Gregg, *Mike Hyland, Susan Lund 
17   Milt Sell 
18 DaNell Jamieson, Lisa Lovestrand 
19 Allison Albrightson, Bailey Albrightson, Brooke Albrightson, Michelle 

Johnson, Trygve Norvold,  Alexandra Stene 
20 Cheryl Bauer, *Marlene Hurtgen 
21 Nadine Bjornstad, Elizabeth Leon, Axel Peterson, Dane Veenendall 
22 Mila Carlson, Brenda DeMotts, Leslie Fregine, Isaac Gedatus, Tyler 

Gedatus, Phoebe Vodnik 
23 Melissa Beese, *Bev Larson 
24 *Robert Hard, Desiree McKay, Jacob Tollefson 
26 Caleb Carlson, Adam Dodge, Jessica Chlebecek, Logan Jacobson, TJ 

Lund, Emily Fristed, Kynslee Klatt, Nolan Petersen 
27 Warren Benson, Kelsey Wichelman, Kelsie Nawrocki 
28 Mike Albrightson, Ashley Krager, Victoria Lee, Nolan Palmer, *Jimmy 

Sturgul 
29 Klara Balfany, Luke DeGross, Brianna Hanson 
30 Bart Hoekstra 
 
 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

 

1 *Janis Helgeson, Debbie Mathison 
3 Jim Anderson, Lillian Balfany 
4 Joel Benson, LeAnn Rademaker 
5 Samuel Aho, Diane Gedatus, Michael Gedatus, Todd Halverson,  

*Evelyn McGee, Lora Palmer 
6 Ethan Ash, Ken DeWitt, *Elizabeth Lee, *Alice Lund, Helen McKay, 

Patty Wilk 
7 Sara Bowen, Jessica Johnson 
8 Brevan Peavey 
9 LaVon Johnson, *Judy Krause, Eric Roark 
10 Greg Luecke, Mason Melland 
11 Ron Freeland, Becky Luecke, Alina Veenendall 
12 Terrie Vold 
13 Kiana DeLong 
14 Amy Anderson, *Lucille Gedatus, Matt Koenning, Nathan Mandehr 
15 Charlotte Sortedahl 
16 Dylan Eggen, Duane Veenendaal 
17 Adrianna Anderson, Ronda Jacobson, Henry Lien, Sue Stene 
18 Amy Albrightson, Keith Anderson, Alexander Collins, Bill Danielson, 

Oaklie Holldorf, *Suzette Hudson, Raegan Robelia, *Marilyn Zillmer 
19 Abby Anderson, Kari Campbell, Ashley Gordon, Kayla Stone 
20 Ty Margelofsky, Brad McGee, Jenna Tollefson 
21 Amelia Holzman 
22 Sawyer Cronk, Kevin Lund 
23 *Margaret Ann Bossman, Gloria Bunnell, Andrew Stene, Judy 

Veenendaal 
24 *Millie Anderson, Nathan Nelson, Dan Preston 
25 Scott DeGross, Josh Lantz, Angela Mathison, Justin Peterson  
27 Jaxson Doornink, Haley Gedatus, Ariel Peterson, Brad Pulczinski 
28 *Dave Freiberg, Jan Haller, Warren Helgeson 
30 Ben Frey, Jase Hager, Tamara Iverson, Victoria Lovestrand 
31 Sarah Haas, Klayton Lorentz, Connor Ohman, Jake Peterson, Tom 

Roark, Isabella Schaller 
 
*  Seniors of the Week 
 
 
 
 



WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

JUNE 
 

June 2, 2019 
Ushers— Ruth Hard, Janet Aaby, Nan Johnson, 

Rachel Terkelsen 
Videographer— Kyle Howard 
Reader— Sylvia Sandvig 
Communion Prep— Al & Barb DeLander 
Communion servers— Wes & Karen Swanson, Jackie 

Mathison 
Acolytes—  N/A 
 
June 9, 2019 
Ushers—same as June 2

nd
     

Videographer—same as June 2
nd

       
Reader— Carol Hajicek 
Acolytes— N/A 
 
June 16, 2019 
Ushers— same as June 2

nd
       

Videographer— same as June 2
nd

       
Reader— Bart Hoekstra 
Communion Prep— Carol Hajicek 
Communion servers— Carol Hajicek, Elizabeth Leon, 

Doug Albrigtson 
Acolytes—  N/A 
 
June 23, 2019 
Ushers— Sue Stene, Benita Gregg, Kelly Peterson, 

Carol Hajicek 
Videographer— David Leon 
Reader— Sue Stene 
Acolytes— N/A 
 
June 30, 2019 
Ushers—same as June 23

rd
   

Videographer—same as June 23
rd

      
Reader— Elizabeth Leon 
Acolytes— N/A 

 
JULY 

 
July 7, 2019 
Ushers— Dave & Wendy Sander, Brian & Brenda 

Bergquist 
Videographer— Dennis Russett  
Reader— Brenda Bergquist 
Communion Prep— Wendy Sander 
Communion servers— Marilyn Hovde, Duane 

Veenendaal, Sandy Olson 
Acolytes— N/A 
 
July 14, 2019 
Ushers—same as July 7

th
      

Videographer—same as July 7
th
  

Reader— Cheryl Slind 
Acolytes—  N/A 
 

July 21, 2019 
Ushers—  
Videographer— Kyle Howard 
Reader— Tammy Danielson 
Communion Prep— Dorene Jacobson 
Communion servers—  Dorene Jacobson, Greg 

Jacobson, Darlene Olson  
Acolytes—  N/A 
   
July 28, 2019 
Ushers—same as July 21

st
      

Videographer—same as July 21
st
      

Reader—  Doug Jamieson 
Acolytes— N/A 
Acolytes will be posted on Pastor Keith’s door 

when they are available. 

 
BIBLE STUDY AT ZION 

 
Study next Sunday’s Bible readings. Led by Pastor 
Keith in the church Library from 9:00—10:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays. 
 
MEN’S BREAKFAST AND BIBLE STUDY 
Led by Ralph Bader at the Woodville Café from 6:30–
7:30 a.m. the 2nd & 4th Wednesdays each month. 
 
WOMEN’S “CIRCLE” STUDIES  
Circles 1 & 3 –Thurs., June 20

th
 at 9:00 a.m. 

  Hostess:  Carol Hajicek 
 Leader:  Elizabeth Leon 
Circle 2-  Weds., June 19

th
 at 9:30 am 

 Hostess: Judy Albrightson 
 Leader:  Sandy Olson 
Circle 4- Thurs., June  20

th
 at 1:30 pm -  Park View 

Leader:  Nancy Larson 
Circles 5 & 6 – Thurs., June 20

th
 at 1:30 pm –Park 

Place 
 Hosting: Alice Ford 
 Leader: Joyce Knippenberg 
 

QUILTERS 
 The Zion Quilters met on Thursday, May 9

th
 and 

with 6 workers they completed 6 quilts, 6 health kits and 3 
layettes. 6 ½ dozen diapers were made from t-shirts.    

They meet next on June 13
th

.      

 
 

JOSEPH’S SQUARE 
This unique men’s ministry meets Saturday mornings and 
creates simple wood toys and gifts for children. Each 
session begins with a brief Bible Study and prayer. Contact 
Pasto Keith for details. 
 
 

FAITH IN ACTION  
Faith In Action will be taking the summer months off and we 
will resume again in September – stay tuned for upcoming 
dates.  Want to thank everyone that has been participating 
the last 9 months and we always look for individuals to join 
us.  We have already started planning next falls events.  
Have a great summer everyone! 



FROM PASTOR KEITH 
 
THIS SUMMER, our music and preaching are based 

on your selections… favorites that you have submitted. The 
request line is now closed, but we received MANY of your 
favorites… here are a few! 
 
BIBLE VERSES / STORIES 

- Jacob’s Ladder 
- Noah 
- Moses – bulrushes, parting Red Sea, Burning Bush, 

10 Commandments 
- Manna From Heaven 
- Joshua 1:9 
- Battle of Jericho 
- Samson 
- Ruth 
- David and Goliath 
- Nehemiah 8:10 
- Queen Esther 
- Psalm 23 / 30 / 34 / 46 / 69 / and more 
- Proverbs selections 
- Daniel – Shadrach, etc , Lion’s Den 
- Johan and the Whale 
- Beatitudes 
- Zacchaeus 
- Angel Gabriel 
- Transfiguration 
- Parables of lost coin, sheep, prodigal son 
- Fruits of the Sprit 
- 1 Corinthians 13 
- Revelation selections 
- AND MANY MORE 

  
SONGS / HYMNS 

- Abide With Me 
- All are Welcome 
- Amazing Grace 
- Beautiful Savior 
- Blessed are They 
- Children of the Heavenly Father 
- Holy, Holy, Holy 
- Just a Closer Walk with Thee 
- Morning Has Broken 
- On Eagles’ Wings 
- Shine, Jesus Shine 
- This Little Light of Mine 
- You Are Mine 
- Be Thou My Vision 
- Bind Us Together 
- We Are One in the Spirit 
- Standing on the Promises 
- Create in Me a Clean Heart 
- Spirit of Gentleness 
- Let There Be Peace on Earth 
- Put Your Hand in the Hand 
- AND MANY, MANY MORE! 

 
Pastor Andy and I will be putting readings and songs together 
and doing our best to include all the readings, stories and 
songs. Some of the music will be special music, others will be 
from the ELW Hymnal and the Blue With One Voice. We will 
NOT be able to put together a “schedule” of when each story or 
when each song will be used, but each Sunday this Summer 
will be dedicated to your selections 

THANK YOU FOR SHARING! 

Pastor Keith 

FROM PASTOR ANDY BOE 
 

Following are some thoughts on the Sunday Bible Texts for 
Syttende Mai Weekend (May 19, 2019) in Woodville.  I think 
the three “Visions” presented in these Bible Verses are 
important for use as we move forward in our Christ inspired 
mission here at Zion - “To Serve the Lord, To Care for All, 
and to Spread His Word!” 
 
The First is John’s Vision recorded in Revelation 21 -  God’s 
dwelling place is in the midst of God’s People - God 
Incarnate.  This is given to us as God’s Gift in our Baptism, 
the “water of life.”  We are now, and forever, the Children of 
God!  Nothing in body, mind, or spirit can ever take this gift of 
God’s Grace from us! 
 
The Second is Peter’s Vision recorded in Acts 11 - The 
message of Good News and Freedom in the Gospel is for 
every creature in all of God’s creation!  We are to be 
“Inclusive” in our understanding that everyone with whom we 
make contact is a participant in all of God’s gifts!  The 
community of faith has one mission - to share the Good 
News with all people! 
 
The Third is Jesus’ Vision recorded at the Last Supper in 
John 13 - Jesus says the “New Commandment” I give to you 
is “Love one another.”  Jesus’ self-giving, and serving all 
Love, is special.  The new part of this love is that now it is 
God’s Love which is given to all in the example of Jesus, who 
we know as the Risen Christ.  Jesus’ love reaches out to 
touch and include all! 
 
The issue I see for us as Members of Christ’s church is this:  
We want to, and do, say - “Yes Lord!”  However in our 
practical application of Jesus’ loving and serving all - Saints 
and Sinners! -  We tend to say “Yes! Lord! - BUT!”  We 
understand what Jesus is asking, BUT surely it can’t be for 
everyone?!  So I labeled this Sunday of Syttende Mai - “Yes, 
Lord! - BUT - UFF DA!”  God’s love is wonderful and meant 
for all, but it is really hard for us to follow completely the 
example of Jesus in our own lives, individually, or as a 
congregation at Zion.   
 
My prayer for us is this.  God help us to be strong and 
supportive of one another, listening to your Word, and 
making what you say to us practical in our daily lives!  God 
help us to change and transform the “BUT - UFF DA!” to your 
LOVE, FORGIVENESS, AND HOPE FOR ALL! shown by our 
daily example! 
 
Thanks for your help at Zion! 

 
 
Pastor Andy Boe 

 

 
 

ZION ON T.V. 
 
Worship service from Zion Lutheran Church are scheduled to 
regularly appear on Baldwin Lightstream channel 16 on 
Mondays at 7:00 p.m. and Tuesday mornings at 9:00. We 
know many people watch and enjoy local church services 
and we thank Baldwin Lightstream for providing this service 
to our community. 
 



 

ZION ON COMPUTER - “YOUTUBE” 
”Oh! No! I missed church this Sunday!” 

 

You can catch our worship services 24 hours a day on 
“YouTube”. An EASY link to the services are on Zion’s home 
page of our website zionlutheranwoodville.com If you 
have the internet click away and we would love to join you for 
worship. 

 

 
Tuesday Community Supper June 4th, 

2019 
   The Tuesday Community Supper is served the first 
Tuesday of every month at Gethsemane Lutheran Church, 
1350 Florence Street, Baldwin, Wisconsin.  This is a free 
meal open to anyone in the community, served from 5:00 to 
6:30 p.m.  Area churches, businesses and organizations take 
turns preparing and serving good nutritious food every 
month. 
   St. Mary’s Church will be preparing and serving the meal 
on Tuesday, June 4th, 2019.   The menu is hamburger 3 
bean casserole, lettuce salad, fruit salad and dessert bars. 
 
 
 

Zion Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
April 16, 2019 

 Approved Minutes 
Members present: Doug Jamieson, Victoria Lee, Dick 
Rademaker, Pastor Keith Anderson, Gloria Bunnell, Carol 
Hajicek, Dale McKay 
 
Opened with our evening prayer. Devotions were given by 
Victoria Lee. 
 
No guest comments, Secretary’s report was looked over and 
a motion was made by Gloria Bunnell to approve Secretary’s 
report. Carol Hajicek seconded. 
 
Short discussion on church building use rules; look back on 
minutes and decide changes that non-church members 
should pay. To be discussed at next meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s report was given by Dick Rademaker; he 
reported that March was a much better month for funds. 
Motion made by Victoria Lee to except the Treasurer’s report, 
seconded by Dale McKay. 
 
We went through Living Our Baptism; good discussion on 
serving people less fortunate. Next month read introduction 
to Luke’s Gospel. 
 
Resource committee report was gone through, credit card or 
debit card for staff to use for supplies. A motion was made to 
approve a credit card for church supplies purchased by staff.  
Motion made by Victoria Lee, seconded by Gloria Bunnell. 
Dick will check on where is best place to get card. 
 
Furnace and AC will be replaced in Fellowship Hall shortly. 
 
FUN committee meeting notes rescheduling of safety 
seminar Sunday, April 28

th
, 2019 at 10:30 a.m. Police Chief 

Lori will be presenting.  
 

Some discussion on job descriptions, Carol, Doug and 
Victoria will go through revising and going over these forms. 
Next month more discussion. 
  
New Business: Furnace and AC will be taken care of in near 
future. 
 
Pastor handed out Building Use Forms. The thought is to 
have two forms, one for members and another for non-
members. Next month more discussion on this. 
 
Council Retreat June 1

st
 or June 8

th
 8:00-11:30 a.m.  

 
Motion made by Pastor to adjourn seconded by Doug 
Jamieson. 
 
Next month: review insurance, job descriptions, Building Use 
Forms and new book Luke’s Gospel Introduction. Carol 
Hajicek will do devotions next month. 
 
Minutes submitted by : Victoria Lee   
 

 
ZION’S BLOOD DRIVE 

Thank you for taking the time to attend and/or assist at the 
blood drive at Zion on Tuesday, May 14

th
. We appreciate it 

so much. Our next blood drive here is on Wednesday, July 
10

th
 from 11 am to 5 pm. Hope to see you there! 

 

 

ZION FINANCIALS 
April Income - $23,457  
April  Expenses - $23,305 
 
Please contact me with any questions or comments. 
Dick Rademaker, Treasurer 
 
 

Hi – my name is Amelia Holzman. I’m 9 years old and I’m 
in 4

th
 grade. You might know my sister, Olivia (she plays the 

drums at church) and my mom, Erika Jordahl who is a 
Sunday School teacher. I am working on my Bronze Award 
for Girl Scouts. Starting May 29

th
 we will have a box at Zion 

for your gently used clothing for Western Wisconsin Health. It 
will be at church for 2 weeks. Thank you!   Amelia  

 
ZION STAFF 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Keith Anderson – Pastor 

Andy Boe - Associate Pastor 
Jill Boston – Administrative Assistant 

David Leon, Elizabeth Leon – Custodial Staff 
Elizabeth Leon — Sr. Choir Director 

 
Officers of the Congregation 
Doug Jamieson – President    
Victoria Lee– Vice-President 

Adam Roark – Secretary    Dick Rademaker – Treasurer 
Gloria Bunnell: 715-698-3014; Carol Hajicek: 715-684-4871; Melissa 
Heath: 715-531-1932; Tim Holldorf: 715-772-4648; Doug Jamieson: 

715-698-3663; Karl Karau: 715-381-7964; Victoria Lee: 715-698-
2832; Dale McKay: 651-380-2015; Randy Peterson: 715-698-2299; 

Adam Roark: 715-222-5343; Terrie Smith: 715-225-4741 
     PHONE – 715-698-2707      FAX – 698-3419 

Website— www.zionlutheranwoodville.com 
Zion e-mail—zionlc@baldwin-telecom.net 

Pastor Keith e-mail—pastorkeith@baldwin-telecom.net 

 



In Memory of………  
 
     Jerry Lorentz 

 Cemetery: Shirley Erickson 
General: Jeff & Nancy Schneider    
 
     Tom Fredrickson 

General: Terry & Susie Weiss, Steve & Janet Aaby 
 
     Brian Sturgul 

General:  Ron & Marilyn Zillmer, Nancy Johnson, Carole 
Larson, Steve & Janet Aaby, Shirley Erickson, Craig & Kelly 
Albrightson, Elizabeth, Kari & David Leon, Chuck & Cheryl 
Hovde, John & Rachel Terkelsen, Darlene Bader, Jill Boston, 
Don & Mariana Johnson, Merlee Jensen, Art & Elaine 
Jacobson, Mike & Amy Albrightson, Dave & Trudy Reinsch & 
Family, Mike & Peggy Nyhus, Larry & Barb Anderson, Tom & 
Kathleen Vandeberg, Marie Terkelsen, Lucille Lund, Les & 
Dorothy Holm, Bud & Pat Mathison, Dorisey Bunge, Pat 
Brenne, Sandy Anderson, Gloria Bunnell, Sue Stene, Wally & 
Carolyn Nelson, Dennis & Deb Benson, Dan & Mary Frey, 
Neal & Penny Dittman, Garlend & Sharon Fregine, Evelyn 
Wallesverd, Mary Hanson & Niles Marien, Joyce 
Knippenberg, Doug & Randvig Norvold, Dave & Judy Krause, 
Susan & Martin Mendiola 
Wall: Duane & Judy Veenendaal, Bob & Ruth Hard, Bonnie 
Haas, Keith & Judy Albrightson 
Maintenance & Repair: Darlene Olson, Keith & Mary 
Anderson, Ron & Jan Anderson  
Food Pantry: Elaine Albrightson, Paul & Barb Ramberg, Tim 
& Sylvia Sandvig 
Courtyard Flowers: Ron & Barb Johnson  
Scholarship: Larry Knegendorf 
Cemetery: Hugh & Diana Lockerby 
 
     Adwina Gregerson 

Food Pantry: Elaine Albrightson 
 
     Pat Nygaard 

Cemetery: Hugh & Diana Lockerby  
 
     Susie Gossel 

Cemetery: Yun Pun Rolloff 
 
 
Gave to food pantry: 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 
 
 
 
 
We would like to thank everyone who helped us with the 
passing of our son Brian. Words cannot express kindness by 
visits, food, cards and prayers. Special thank you to Pastor 
Anderson, Kari, Elizabeth and David for their special help. To 
the ladies who served the dinner and all the people at Zion 
for prayers and support. God Bless you all. 
 
Jim, Lois, Brenden, & Kristine Sturgul 
 

 

 

 

 

  
      

THANK YOU! 

 

 
As president of the Zion Cemetery Board, I would like to 
extend a sincere thank you to several residents and local 
businesses who have reached out and continue to help us in 
maintaining our cemeteries in Woodville. 
First off, thank you to the Baptist Church Wednesday night 
youth group and Pastor Dennis Tapp for their generous 
volunteering efforts helping to clean up Sunset and Lone 
Pine Cemeteries this spring.  We greatly appreciated your 
many hands! 
Secondly, with fresh flowers being brought into the cemetery 
the next few weeks, it’s fitting to give a shout out to a couple 
of our watering angels, Janet Aaby and Roxie Grinnell.  
Between Janet hauling milk jugs filled with water in her van 
and Roxie carrying her garden hose across the cemetery 
lawn, they have kept many flowers blooming over the years.  
Thank you!  I know there are others who stop by to water not 
only their loved ones’ pots, but the surrounding flowers, too.  
Your thoughtfulness is appreciated! 
Leaf removal at the cemeteries has been difficult over the 
last few years.  With the weather not on our side between 
early snow in the fall and yet another wet spring, it is not 
easy to have the cemeteries in excellent shape for Mother’s 
Day and Syttende Mai, but that is our goal.  Of course, if 
money were no object, it may be less daunting.  We have 
hired lawn services to complete the work in the past.  This 
year we were notified the Wednesday prior to the Syttende 
Mai that the service hired was not able to complete the work.  
This left the board looking for other options on very short 
notice, hoping now to have the cemeteries in respectable 
shape by Memorial Day.  Another shout out to the community 
members that stepped up to make this possible - thank you 
to Keith & Shelly Tollefson and Adam & Aleshia Bowen for 
their hours spent at the cemeteries this week, and to Crystal 
Tollefson and Kinni Sport & Power for providing equipment at 
the cemeteries this week. 
If it weren’t for the Albrightson Excavating family for snow 

removal and digging graves during the winter months, winter 
burials would not be possible.  Your prompt top dressing of 
the grave sites this spring has not gone unnoticed.  Thank 
you! 
To Larry Johnson, for recently agreeing to donate your time 
mowing the Southside Cemetery, and to Cody’s Mowing, for 
future mowing and trimming of Sunset and Lone Pine – thank 
you! 
To the Village of Woodville, for the extended hours at the 
compost leading up to the festivities this weekend, thank you! 
To Hammond Monument, for the straightening of old stones 
at a reasonable cost.  With no family contacts anymore, the 
cemetery association is left with the expense of maintaining 
old stones to keep them from falling over and breaking – you 
make that possible. Thank you! 
To those who have given monetary donations in memory of 
loved ones, thank you! 
To the cemetery board, past and present, for the monthly 
meetings and for your time spent at the cemeteries 
throughout the year, thank you! 
On behalf of the cemetery association, I thank you for the 
many hours dedicated to preserving the cemeteries and 
giving our loved ones the beautiful resting place, they 
deserve. 
 
Kelly DeGross 


